
 

                                    

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS  

 

May 28, 2024 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met May 28, 2024, at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Keith Roe, Ed Duskie, and 

Brent Beck were present. Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk, was present for the meeting. 

 

The minutes of the May 20, 2024, Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Ed Duskie moved, and Brent Beck seconded to approve abatement number 2598. Motion passed unanimously.   

 

The following were present for the office head meeting and provided an update for their department: Chris 

Petet, Custodian; Don Jacobs, Sheriff; Cindy Becker, Health Administrator; and Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk. 

Those absent: Amanda Davis, Register of Deeds; Anna Porter, County Appraiser; James A. Vaughan IV, Solid 

Waste Director; Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director; Scott Wright, County Attorney; Joel Elkins, General 

Superintendent; Nora Rhoades, Post Rock Extension District Director and Brenda Eakins, Treasurer, and Kevin 

Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 Coordinator. 

 

Chris Petet discussed issues with the boiler room door.  

 

Cindy Becker said Nex-Tech switched over all  computers in her department last week. She attended an 

Immunization Conference. She is working on  budgets to be submitted. 

 

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, said that several from the department attended the KCIKIS Conference. He said that 

Jeremy Luedke and K-9 Rambo attended certification training. Don said a taser re-certification class for the 

department is scheduled this week. He discussed the Fire Marshal’s inspection for the jail. 

 

Carla Waugh said her office has sent out budget request information to the 25 townships, 6 fire districts and 12 

cemetery districts along with all of the county departments. Carla said they have applied for a domain name on 

behalf of Jewell County to set up new email accounts.  

 

Brent Beck said he has received road concerns. Ed Duskie said he attended the Jewell County Council on Aging 

meeting. He has received several calls concerning the LEPG committee and calls about maintaining dirt roads. 

Keith Roe said he attended the JCCDA meeting.  

 

Don Jacobs requested an executive session to discuss non-elected personnel. Keith Roe moved, and Ed Duskie 

seconded the motion to go into executive session for 5 minutes beginning at 8:52 a.m. to discuss non-elected 

personnel with Don Jacobs and Carla Waugh present. Motion passed unanimously. Regular session resumed at 

8:57 a.m. with no action taken.  

 

Ed Duskie moved, and Brent Beck seconded to go into executive session to discuss non-elected personnel for 

10 minutes beginning at 9:05 a.m. with Joel Elkins present. Motion passed unanimously. Regular session 

resumed at 9:15 a.m. with no action taken.  

 

Brent Beck moved, and Keith Roe seconded the motion to sign the Jewell County Solid Waste Director 

Employment Agreement. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Ed Duskie moved, and Brent Beck seconded to go into executive session to discuss non-elected personnel for 5 

minutes beginning at 9:46 a.m. Motion passed unanimously. Regular session resumed at 9:51 a.m. with no 

action taken.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:53 a.m.  



 

 

__________________________________   ___________ __________________________ 

Brent Beck, Member      Keith Roe, Chairman 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk                    Ed Duskie, Vice-Chairman 

 


